
APR 3:

Hiring WCU Graduates with Terminal Degrees into Tenure-Track Positions
Background:  Western Carolina University is dedicated to maintaining and refreshing its intellectual environment to promote idea creation and new ways of addressing societal issues.   Consistent with this goal, accreditation agencies recognize the need to have a diverse faculty who have different educational backgrounds and different perspectives on the same discipline.  Hiring ones own graduates is viewed by accreditation agencies as against the goal of creating intellectual diversity.  The concern is not that the home grown candidates are less qualified, but newly minted faculty from the home program may not be able to add the desired additional value and perspective to academic program that one would find from a graduate of a different institution. 
Regulation:  Candidates for tenure-track positions who hold or are pursuing a terminal degree form Western Carolina University may be considered if they have established themselves at other institutions for a significant period of time, usually five years or more, or possess unusual qualifications of benefit to the university.  Prior to pursuing their candidacy, department heads and deans must seek approval from the Provost.  Should exceptions be made, contract language at the time of hire should document the exception.
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